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Data Science Tools (DST) LaunchBoard Fall Webinar Series 2022 
K12 Strong Workforce Program (K12 SWP) Release Webinar 

Reminder - Calendar Invitation 

REGISTER FOR AN UPCOMING WEBINAR: Please plan to attend the K12 Strong Workforce 
Program (SWP) Dashboard Release Webinar on November 30, 2022, from 11:00 AM – 12:30 
PM. 

WHAT YOU WILL LEARN AND WHY YOU SHOULD ATTEND THIS K12 STRONG WORKFORCE 
PROGRAM DASHBOARD WEBINAR  

K12 STRONG WORKFORCE PROGRAM DASHBOARD 
The K12 Strong Workforce Program (SWP) dashboard examines Career Technical Education 
engagement and completion for students at institutions awarded K12 SWP funding. This 
initial release of the dashboard includes data from grantees in Round 1 K12 SWP funding for 
School Years 2018-19 and 2019-20. During the webinar participants will: 

• Learn about the suite of dashboards that make up the LaunchBoard, a statewide data 
system supported by the California Community Colleges Chancellor's Office and hosted 
by Cal-PASS Plus 

• Gain an understanding of the metrics, drilldowns, and resources included in this first 
release of the K12 SWP dashboard added to the LaunchBoard 

• Explore how to navigate to find information for your institution, LEA, county, region or 
statewide 

• Better understand the current limitations of the Cal-PASS Plus data compared to other 
CDE sources for similar metrics and for drilldowns 

• Find out what is planned for future releases of the dashboard 

Registration: 

Click Here to Register for the K12 SWP Release Webinar 

Webinar Co-hosts:  

Sandra Sanchez, Interim Vice Chancellor, Workforce & Economic Development Division 
ssanchez@cccco.edu 

John Hetts, Executive Vice Chancellor, Office of Innovation, Data, Evidence, and Analytics  
jhetts@cccco.edu.  

https://foundationccc-org.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_z4a7g7QlSw26fII2I_kgvQ
mailto:ssanchez@cccco.edu
mailto:jhetts@cccco.edu
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BACKGROUND ON THE K12 STRONG WORKFORCE PROGRAM 

In 2016, the California Legislature approved the Strong Workforce Program (SWP), budgeting an 
ongoing $248 million for the state’s community colleges to enhance and expand career 
technical education (CTE) and workforce training to prepare students for high-wage 
employment in industries that meet regional labor market needs. Commencing with the 2018–
19 fiscal year, an additional $150 million was allocated on an annual and ongoing basis to K-12 
local education agencies (LEAs) through the K12 Strong Workforce Program (K12 SWP) to 
create, support, or expand high-quality CTE at the K-12 level. 

NEED MORE INFORMATION? 

LaunchBoard webinars are recorded and published on the Resources section on the 
LaunchBoard website. You will find this year’s Webinar series and specific user guides to help 
understand the metrics in dashboards on the LaunchBoard with an extensive resource library 
that includes infographics, quick videos, and guides to help practitioners leverage LaunchBoard 
data to support educational improvement efforts. 

If you have questions or suggestions regarding this communication or the LaunchBoard 
webinars or dashboard releases, please contact launchboard@cccco.edu. 

https://launchboard-resources.wested.org/resources?t_id=all
mailto:launchboard@cccco.edu
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